
March 2024 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
 

Custodial 

- Interviews will begin after spring break for a new night shift custodian. 
- Preparing for spring break cleaning 
-  

Maintenance 

- Working on outside Rope Lighting at Dayton High School 
- We are still having trouble with light panels.  Energy Optimizers was onsite last week. 
- Joe and Kevin will do HVAC filter changes over spring break. 

Project One 

- Bids were accepted and the bonds were sold for the Project. 
- I met with the Project supervisor last week and we are planning a groundbreaking for 

the end of April and move start date up to May 13th. 
- Beginning discussions with Michael George on investment opportunities of our Bond 

proceeds while we wait to pay contractors!  Allow our money to work for us! 
   

School Safety 

- Will add camera system and secured entrance to the board office in the next 3-6 
months. 

- Looking at scheduling the 2nd phase of the Threat Assessment Training from the 
Kentucky Center for School Safety. 
 

Transportation 

- We are expected to receive our new bus sometime in March/April.  
- We had 20 athletic events and 7 instructional trips in the month of February. 

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Enrollment as of 3/22 was 765 – 400 at LES and 365 at DHS. 
- Attendance percentage through 3/22 –LES - 93.76%  DHS – 90.98% District – 92.46% 
- Attendance last year at this time:           LES - 92.75%  DHS - 90.02% District – 91.49% 
- We had 5 Enrollments and 17 withdrawals the month of February. 


